
H.E. Aung Thu
Minister,
Ministry of Agriculture, Livestock and lrigation (MoALl)

Nay Pyi Taw, 20 December 2016

Excellency,

Following the announcement of fourth call for proposals for Public Sector Window

GAFSP, published on 12 September 2016 we are pleased that the Government of Myanmar

has decided to participate in this call and to submit a proposal for funding.

Based on the draft Agriculture Development Strategy, the lnvestment Plan and

commitments by existing initiatives, the proposal points out which, gaps need to be covered by

additional GAFSP co-funding in order to speed up the achievement of sDG2.

The formulation of the proposal prepared by the Ministry of Agriculture, Livestock and

lrigation (MoALl) went through a series of consultations that involved farmers representatives,

local and international NGOs, government agencies, private sector and the members of the

Agriculture and Rural Development Sector Working Group (ARD SWG).

The ARD SWG is pleased to support the Government of Myanmar in the submission of

this proposal. We hope on a favorable outcome and stand ready to provide further support

during the detailed project design.

Yours sincerely,

USAID
Co-chair


